Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting
February 14, 2018, 7:00 PM

Call to Order:
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, February 14, 2018, at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong, welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: Curt Delong-President, Richard Balderson-Vice President, Laurie Lyons-Director, Roger Hebert-Director, Bob Marley-Director and Denise Koplar-Director.   Vern Olsen-Director was absent with reason.  Georgia Moffat- Secretary/Treasurer was also present. 

Approval of January 10, 2018 Board Meeting Minutes
Georgia read minutes from the board meeting held on January 10, 2018.  Albert also had minutes from the board meeting which was read by Curt.  A motion was made by Bob to accept the minutes as read, seconded for approval by Richard.  All in favor, motion carried

Treasurer Report
Georgia read the Treasurer Report for January, 2018.  All account balances were read. The accounts for the month of January, 2018 total was $22,073.28. A motion was made by Richard to accept treasurer report as read, seconded for approval by Laurie.  All in favor, motion carried. 

Activities Committee Report
Laurie went over the activities for March.  The activities planned for March are the Ice Cream Social, Vets Social Hour, St. Patrick's Day Dinner and Easter Dinner.  Total budget for March is $546.00. A motion was made by Roger to accept Activity report as read, seconded for approval by Bob.  All in favor, motion carried.  Also scheduled for March are the Wellcare Bingo and 2 seminars for Baldwin Brothers.

Statutory Committee
[bookmark: _GoBack]Bob to setup meeting with committee once weekly at 6:00 PM. 

Business Operations
Albert gave back the completed membership cards, blank cards and mailbox key.  Sunbiz to be update by Georgia.  Motion of approve expense of $61.25 was made by Laurie, seconded for approval by Richard.  All in favor, motion carried.  A motion to reapprove a $50.00 a month office supply budget was made by Roger, seconded for approval by Laurie, all in favor motion carried.    A motion to approve operation money for activity supplies of $130.00 was made by Bob, seconded for approval by Laurie.  All in favor, motion carried.   A motion was made to change the time of the board meeting to 6 PM by Roger, seconded by Richard.  All in favor, motion carried.  A motion was made to approve operations money for monthly advertising postage under $20.00 without board approval by Laurie, seconded for approval by Roger.  All in favor, motion carried.   A motion was made to approve $50.00 from Operations for the Defensive Driving course Lunch by Roger, seconded by Bob.  All in favor, motion carried.   

Other business
Curt has a quarterly meeting set with ELS management for March 15th at 11:00 AM.  New printer cartridge is needed to the office printer.  Bob is to get information from Albert where to buy the cartridge at a lower price.  The board will design badges with pictures for identification.  The badges will be printed with an explanation for the purpose on back in both English and Spanish.  Laurie will be tracking lack of services and safety issue with pictures and spreadsheets.  New landscaping company to start March 5th and will have park done in 2-3 days.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.
